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B U L L E T I N 
 

June  
Friends, 

I must confess to a feeling of déjà vu as I start my third stint as President of BHBI. The challenges mostly remain 

last few months have been very exciting. Passover and Shavuot services were held in conjunction with Temple Beth 
Am and Temple Beth David. They were well attended and very moving. We had the best Finkelman lecturer ever, in 
Paul Finkelman, the son of Simon Finkelman. We had a huge crowd for the first of our series of inter-religious 
dialogues with members of the Turkish Cultural Center. A very lively discussion and friendly exchange of ideas 
ensued. In the late summer or fall there will be more Jewish-Muslim dialogues, and possibly other joint projects.   
 
Coming up next week, on Monday June 3rd at 7:30 PM, BHBI will host a double bass and guitar recital. We will have 
an opportunity to hear a pair of internationally known artists play a selection of Sephardic and Latin music, hence 

ri, the double bass player is from France, and Nadav 
Lev, the guitarist is from Israel. They are going to be in Rochester for a musical convention and have agreed to play 
at BHBI. The event is open to the public and admission is free (though a donation of $10 is suggested). This should 
be a wonderful evening. Please come and bring all your friends. 
 
The recent exciting programs and the upcoming programs can all be credited to Steve Teitel who was intimately 
involved in setting them up. The congregation owes him a tremendous amount of thanks. I hope that during the 
coming year, I can do half as well. I look forward to working with you all to advance programming and participation 
at BHBI. 
 
On a sadder note, as we are going to press, I have been informed of the passing of Maxine Gold. Maxine and her 
husband Irving were among the first people to greet Nina and me at the 1983 picnic. We have treasured knowing 
them. Maxine had been at the Jewish Home for several years, but it was always nice when her daughter could bring 
her to one of our events. She will be missed. 
 

 
 

 
 
Leon Metlay 
             

You re Invited to a Special Evening of Double Bass and Guitar Music 
F eaturing 2 Very Accomplished Musicians - Bring Your F riends! 

 

Ladino/Latino : A Recital of Sephardic and Latin Music 
 

A t B H BI on Monday evening, June 3rd at 7:30 p.m. 
F ree and open to the public. 
A $10 donation is suggested. 

 

See page 4 for more details.
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B H BI C A L E ND A R O F E V E N TS  JUN E 2013 
 

Saturday June 1 9:30 AM Shabbat Morning Service         Torah: Shelach 
Blessing of the New Month                                                     

Sunday June 2 9:00 AM Service, Breakfast and Discussion 

Friday June 7 7:00 PM Shabbat evening service at Heather Heights in Pittsford 
     Light candles at 8:29PM 

Saturday June 8 9:30 AM Joint Shabbat Morning Service with Temple Beth Am at BHBI  
                                                  Torah: Korach 

Sunday June 9 9:00 AM Service, Breakfast and Discussion 

Monday June 10 7:30 PM Monthly Meeting of the BHBI Board of Trustees 

Friday June 14 7:00 PM Joint Shabbat Evening Service with Temple Beth Am at Beth Am 
     Light candles at 8:33 PM 

Saturday June 15 9:30 AM Shabbat Morning Service         Torah: Chukat 

Sunday June 16 9:00 AM Service, Breakfast and Discussion  

Wednesday June 19 7:30 PM Small Conservative Shul Collaborative Torah Study at BHBI 

Friday June 21 8:00 PM Shabbat Evening Service  
     Light candles at 8:35 PM 

Saturday June 22 9:30 AM Shabbat Morning Service         Torah: Balak 

Sunday June 23 9:00 AM Service, Breakfast and Discussion 

Friday June 28 8:00 PM Shabbat Evening Service  
     Light candles at 8:35 PM 

Saturday June 29 9:30 AM Joint Shabbat Morning Service with Temple Beth Am at Beth Am 
                                                 Torah: Pinchas 

Sunday June 30 9:00 AM Service, Breakfast and Discussion 

 

EVENTS IN THE COMMUNITY 
  

Dignity  of  Difference                                                                                                   
Dignity  of  Difference:  A  Day  of  Interfaith  Learning  is  an  open  invitation  to  anyone  interested  in  learning  more  
about  religious  traditions  in  America,  and  what  we  need  to  know  to  about  each  other  to  live  with  difference  in  
peace.    The  event  will  occur  at  the  RIT  Inn  and  Conference  Center  5257  W.  Henrietta  Rd.  on  Sunday,  June  2nd  
from  1:00  to  5:15  p.m.  Participants  will  have  the  opportunity  to  participate  in  an  introductory  session  to  learn  
more  about  the  basic  tenets  of  various  religions  followed  by  an  advanced  session  looking  at  various  religious  
perspectives  on  important  issues.  The  event  is  funded  by  the  Max  and  Marion  Farash  Foundation.  To  register  
for  this  event,  go  to  www.jewishrochester  and  click  on  the  Dignity  of  Difference  registration  link.  For  more  
information,  call  Debbie  Barrett  at  the  Jewish  Federation  at  461-­0490  or  send  an  e-­mail  to  
dbarrett@jewishrochester.org  
  
Jewish  Federation  Annual  Meeting  
The  Jewish  Federation s  annual  meeting  will  be  held  on  Tuesday,  June  18th  at  7:30  p.m.  at  Temple  Beth  El.  The  
featured  speaker  will  be  Amy  Beth  Oppenheimer,  an  expert  speaker  on  religion  and  state  issues  in  Israel  who  
will  speak  on  religious  pluralism  in  Israel  and  how  the  divide  can  be  bridged.  

http://www.jewishrochester/
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DONATIONS 
THANK YOU FOR YOUR GENEROSITY! 

 

GENERAL FUND 
In memory of Aaron and Bessie Baker 

Sue Baker 
In memory of Robert Baker 

Sue Baker 

In memory of Samuel Gastel 
Milton Gastel 

In honor of Shavuot 
Phil and Annette Garver 

In support of the Simon Finkelman Memorial Lecture Series 
Paul Finkelman 

 

THANK YOU TO OUR KIDDUSH SPONSORS 
FOR THE MONTH OF MAY  

May 4 The Congregation 
May 11 Hermann and Esther Vogelstein in memory of their father, Max Vogelstein 
May 18 The Congregation 
May 25 Leon Metlay and Nina Klionsky in honor of their niece, Danica Metlay, graduating from college 

 

SMALL CONSERVATIVE SHUL COLLABORATIVE TORAH STUDY 
The next Small Conservative Shul Collaborative Torah Study sessions have been switched to the third Wednesday 
of each month. The next one will be held at BHBI on Wednesday, June 19th at 7:30 p.m.  Come join in the lively 
discussion along with congregants from BHBI, Temple Beth Am and Temple Beth David. 
 

BHBI WEBSITE 

www.BHBIRochester.org provides information about many aspects of our congregation, lists the BHBI calendar, 
has electronic versions of this and previous bulletins going back several years, has an extensive history of our 
congregation along with historic photos, includes photos from several BHBI dinners, picnics and other special 
events, and has the unique Adon Olam Songbook with information on over 100 melodies for Adon Olam. 
 

MAKE YOUR PURCHASES AT AMAZON.COM  
AND SUPPORT BHBI AT THE SAME TIME! 

Why not contribute to BHBI while making on- -line at Amazon.com 
and support BHBI financially at the same time.  Just go to the BHBI web page at www.BHBIRochester.org and 
click on the Amazon.com link.  Each time you make a purchase after linking to Amazon.com from our web page, 
BHBI gets a percentage of the purchase price.  The more you buy in this way, the more BHBI makes!  
 

DO YOU KNOW ANYONE WHO IS UNAFFILIATED AND INTERESTED 
IN JOINING A CONGREGATION? 

Let free 3 month trial membership (available to prospective first-time new 
members only).  Have them contact BHBI at 244-2060 or BHBI@frontiernet.net and we will be happy to give them 
information about BHBI and this great offer!!   

 

GOODSEARCH.COM 
Goodsearch.com is an on-line internet search program that pays non-profit organizations like BHBI a fee every 
time someone uses their search service.  Go to www.goodsearch.com, enter the search term that you want and put 
in BHBI on the line where it says Who Do You Goodsearch For?  BHBI will benefit from each search you make! 

http://www.bhbirochester.org/
http://www.bhbirochester.org/
mailto:BHBI@frontiernet.net
http://www.goodsearch.com/
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YAHRZEITS 
At the following Shabbat Services, we will read the names of our late loved ones whose Yahrzeits will occur on that 

Shabbat or during the following week. 
May 31-June 1 Sivan June 7-8 Sivan- 

Tammuz June 21-22 Tammuz June 28-29 Tammuz 
 

Fannie Warnick* 
Louis Sanow* 
Ada Gordon* 
Stella Getz* 
Mary Goldman* 
Betty Newell* 
Eva Wasserman* 
Elsie Cohen 
Isadore Goldman* 
 
 
 
 
 
*Denotes name 
memorialized on 
BHBI Memorial 
Plaque 

 

23 
24 
26 
27 
27 
27 
27 
28 
29 
 

 

Gerald Braz 
Hyb Jossem* 
Samuel Hoffman* 
Sara Sarachan* 
Rose Joffe* 
Jennie Epstein* 
David Glasser* 
Alan Fishman 

 

30 
30 
  2 
  2 
  3 
  4 
  4 
  5 

 

Sarah Singer* 
Rachel Strauss* 
Rachel Morris* 
Yetta Goldman* 
Sheila Kleinstein 
Sarah Marken* 
Sam Hector* 
Harry Sarachan* 
Rose Schiff* 
 

 

14 
14 
15 
16 
16 
16 
20 
20 
20 

 
 

 

Louis Edelson* 
Bernard Sallerson* 
Max Goodman* 
David Gordon* 
Nelli Ahuva Metlay* 
Ira Edward Potter* 
Thelma Ring Smith* 
Irwin Bertman* 
Oscar Hart 
Mark Rose 
Abraham Schriba* 
 

 

21 
21 
23 
23 
24 
24 
25 
27 
27 
27 
27 

 

June 14-15 
 

Tammuz 
 

Morris Krinsky* 
Sarah Shnitman* 
Rabbi Aaron 
Solomon* 
Eva Krinsky* 
Phillip Morrow* 
Rochli Rothschild* 

 

  7 
  9 

 
  9 
10 
11 
11 

We pray that our mourners will be comforted among all the mourners of Zion and Jerusalem and that the memory of the 
deceased continues to be a blessing to all who knew them. 

 

 
So far our TOPS G ift Card fundraiser has been quite successful.  Remember , TOPS G ift Cards are 
now available through B H BI in $50 denominations. To purchase TOPS G ift Cards, contact Stan 
Schaffer at 473-8072 or by e-mail at stanschaffer@frontiernet.net 
 

MEMORIAL PLAQUES 
You can also memorialize a friend or loved one on a BHBI memorial plaque.  Our memorial plaques are very 
reasonably priced.  For more information, contact Stan Schaffer at 473-8072 or stanschaffer@frontiernet.net 
 

AD SPONSORS 
We are always looking for additional businesses that are interested in placing an ad in the BHBI Bulletin.  If you 
know of someone whose business or company may be interested, contact Stan Schaffer at 473-8072 or by e-mail at 
stanschaffer@frontiernet.net 

 

CONDOLENCES 
The congregation sends its condolences to Lyn Adams on the recent passing of her mother, Maxine Gold. 

mailto:stanschaffer@frontiernet.net
mailto:stanschaffer@frontiernet.net
mailto:stanschaffer@frontiernet.net
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O F F I C E :  The synagogue office is checked regularly for mail and messages.  The synagogue phone is 244-
2060.  For urgent issues, call Steve Teitel at 473-5741 or Stan Schaffer at 473-8072.  You can also e-mail us at 
BHBIRochester@gmail.com 
 
W A N T T O R E M E M B E R O R H O N O R SO M E O N E O R A SPE C I A L O C C ASI O N?  Consider sponsoring 
a kiddush or making a donation to any one of our funds (General Operating, Kiddush, Library, Torah, Rabbi 
Aaron Solomon Scholarship, Our Youth, Special Events or the Sam Malina Memorial Fund).  Please indicate 
which fund you would like your donation to go to and we will send out an acknowledgement card as you 
indicate and print an announcement in this bulletin.  A standard sponsored kiddush at BHBI costs just $40 while 
a larger enhanced kiddush is just $50. 
 
BU L L E T IN C O N T E N T  What do you enjoy reading in the BHBI Bulletin?  Is there something that you would 
like added (or taken out)?  If so, please let Stan Schaffer know.  We always appreciate feedback. 
 
DID Y O U M ISPL A C E Y O UR BU L L E T IN?  
now be found on our web page: www.BHBIRochester.org 
 
W A N T T O G E T Y O UR BU L L E T IN H O T-O F F-T H E-PR ESS?  Consider having us e-mail it to you!  
Contact Stan Schaffer at: stanschaffer@frontiernet.net    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Congregation Beth Hamedresh-Beth Israel 
1369 East Avenue 
Rochester, NY  14610 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:BHBIRochester@
http://www.bhbirochester.org/
mailto:the_schaffers@juno.com

